
Saxmundham Sports Tennis Club 
 
Lowestoft League Mixed A team report for AGM February 2022 
 
 
Having previously gained promotion to Division 2 our realistic aim was to stay up this sea-
son. We had a great season of competitive and friendly tennis and managed to finish joint 
third just one point off second place.  
 
My thanks go to my team of Harry Wellar, Jackie Quilley and Mags Hayward. Also, thanks 
to the following who helped us out through the season: Matt, Stuart, Jacqui, and Nicole. 
I’m happy to continue to run the A team next year. 
 
Congratulations to our 'B' team, who had a great season and gained promotion for next 
season. 
 
 
Roger Kett 
Captain, Lowestoft league Mixed A team 
 
 

 


